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Reflecting on March and April
It has been another busy few months here in Arnhem Land. James has been flying regularly, 
weaving his way between the storms that have hit this region recently. He has had a variety of 
different flights, but all with the aim of reaching these rural people groups, meeting their physical 
and spiritual needs. This week, he has flown nurses holding pop up clinics in isolated 
communities, he flew a mother and baby to hospital and he flew supplies to missionaries in rural 
homelands, to name a few. He really enjoys the part he gets to play in all these things, and most 
of all, the opportunity to pray and engage with the people he flies. 

Danielle committed to a couple of job opportunities this last month. One of those is with an 
organisation called 'Country Connect', a not-for-profit organisation dedicated to providing vital 
wellbeing and youth services in remote areas of Australia, like Arnhem Land. She will be working 
with several girls who have disabilities, supporting and encouraging them as they go through 
daily life. In addition to this role, she has taken up a volunteer position with MAF in our 
operations department. Danielle has committed to doing one or two days a week supporting that 
part of our team, which is particularly helpful at the moment as this department is short staffed. In 
this role she takes bookings, engages with our partner organisations, and assists in loading 
aircraft. On top of this, she had a very positive meeting with a midwife last week, and there looks 
like there could be many opportunities to use her Doula skills within Yirrkala, where we are living, 
but also potentially in the homelands. Do pray for her as she settles into these positions and 
explores using her Doula Certification here - she is certainly keeping busy!



 













 



What do the next months hold for us?

James will continue to fly regularly, he is particularly busy at the moment as
through to August many of our pilots are away on holiday, home assignment or
out for training. Danielle will be settling into all her new roles, and hopes to build
a weekly routine that encompasses all the things she has to do!

We also will be quite engaged with the local Yirrkala church and the Kids Club
that is run out of it by MAF staff. Do be praying for the church, the congregation
fluctuates quite dramatically in size from Sunday to Sunday, and for the leaders
who contribute and make decisions about its future. We were very thankful for a
lovely Easter Sunday service, it was encouraging to see so many from the
community there. Prayers are also appreciated for the Kids Club. It is such a
joy to see so many children attending each week, it is wonderful that we can
engage with them in this way. Pray for strength and energy for the leaders, and
that many of these young people would come to know Jesus through it. 

Left: Kids Club on a Wednesday night; Right: Departing Galiwinku (Elcho Island), a larger community in

Arnhem Land, you can spot the word 'Jesus' written in the rocks below!

How can you pray for us? 

 











Pray for the local church and the Kids Club that meet weekly, that many would come to 
know the Lord through them.
Pray that James' flights, and all those done by MAF, would have a positive impact in this 
area, and that we would magnify Christ in all we do.

Supporting us financially 

Each year we have to raise £25,000 ($32,000) for our work with MAF in Arnhem Land. If 
you would like to support us financially, please visit our webpage www.maf-uk.org/gullett

If you are a UK tax payer, please select Gift Aid when you donate.

Thank you to all those that have given so generously to our ministry - we are so very 
grateful!

It is such a blessing to be able to reach out and tell you more about our work with MAF, if 
you have any questions, please do email us at either: 

 james.gullett@mafint.org 
danielle.gullett@mafint.org

It is also really encouraging to know that you are praying for us, please do let us know 
how you are and how we can be praying for you.

Every blessing, 
James and Danielle




